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Dear Parents and Students 

Term 4 is almost over for our Year 11 and 12 students.  The year 13 students have now  

graduated and have left boarding.  It is very quiet here at the moment. 

A lovely Year 13 graduation ceremony and dinner was celebrated earlier in the month. We were 

sad to farewell those students who have been with us for up to 3 years but at the same time, we 

are so proud of them and look forward to seeing their career paths begin.   

A special congratulations to our very own Lisa (Thi Van Hanh Nguyen, pictured left, centre) who 

received the 2nd most prestigious prize at the graduation ceremony.   

Many changes are occurring at boarding at the moment.   

1. The matron (myself—Michelle) and the new property manager pictured here—

(my fiancé—Terry) have both moved into the boarding house.  This means we are 

here for your children as often as required. 

2. We have hired a property manager (Terry) to oversee the maintenance and 

care of the boarding house property. Many changes have taken place already 

with trees being cut back, some areas have been painted and fire safety inspections have been 

completed as we work towards making boarding safer and more comfortable for the students.  

3. A new health and safety policy is being drafted with greater awareness of hazard identification 

and care of students.  Boarding staff will be encouraged to meet the high level of expectation I 

have of them when it comes to ensuring the well being of our students.  

If you have any questions about changes at boarding please do not hesitate to contact me via email 

mcoles@aic.ac.nz  (Please DON’T forget, you are most welcome to join our boarding Facebook page to keep 

up to date with boarding happenings —https://www.facebook.com/groups/452054391626497/ 

During May the boarding house hosted 

a ‘Pink Ribbon’ Breakfast.  At a cost of 

$10 per person students and school staff 

were able to have a special breakfast 

prepared by some of the boarding 

team.  The Pink Ribbon breakfast is in  

support  of the Breast  Cancer  

Foundation in NZ.  Through having the 

breakfast boarding raised $330 for the 

foundation. Thanks to all who supported 
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Trees have been removed from outside 

the REC room allowing more light and a nice picnic space for the students.  A new outdoor table and 

chairs have been added with entry pot plants.  A most welcoming Boarding entrance. 
Year 13 students at their graduation dinner 

Parents, can you please help us by  

talking to your child about the following: 

1. Following boarding rules for late 

out or overnight leave 

2. Keeping a tidy bedroom and  

surrounding area 

3. Speaking to staff if they have a 

complaint/problem 

4. Showering and doing  

washing regularly 

 

Boarding year 13’s  

heading out to the   

graduation dinner on 

May 20th.  

Thank you 
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